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Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

July 30, 2019 

Mr. Jeffrey Stanek CERTIFIED MAIL 
ITT Corporation RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
1054 North Tustin Avenue CLAIM NO.: 7018 2290 0001 8905 2787 
Anaheim, CA 92807 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS ORDER NO. R4-2014-0187, SERIES NO. 027 - FORMER ITT 
CORPORATION, HUMBOLDT STREET PROPERTY, 300 WEST AVENUE 33 
(FORMERLY 3209 HUMBOLDT STREET), LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90031 (FILE 
NO. 09-172, WDR ORDER NO. R4-2014-0187, SERIES NO. 027, CL-9652, GLOBAL 
ID WDR100001502) 

Dear Mr. Stanek: 

On January 6, 2015, ITT Corporation {ITT) submitted a Report of Waste Discharge to 
inject cheese whey, emulsified vegetable oil, and Dehalococcoides into groundwater for 
the in-situ bioremediation of chlorinated volatile organic compounds. On July 3, 2015, the 
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Water Board) authorized 
the injection under General Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. R4-2014-0187, 
General Waste Discharge Requirements for In-Situ Groundwater Remediation and 
Groundwater Reinjection (General WDR), at the site referenced above. The authorized 
discharge was implemented under the November 22, 2013, Remedial Action/Design 
Implementation Work Plan for In-Situ Reactive Zone (IRZ) Groundwater Treatment, 
approved by the Department of Toxic Substances Control on August 13, 2014. 

On June 27, 2019, ITT requested termination of coverage under the General WDR 
because the injection of cheese whey, emulsified vegetable oil, and Dehalococcoides 
ended in August 2017. Additional injection is not planned at this time. Therefore, the 
General WDR is no longer needed. Coverage under General WDR Order No. R4-2014-
0187 is hereby terminated except for enforcement purposes. 
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Mr. Jeffrey Stanek - 2 -
ITI Corporation 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Mr. Peter Raftery at (213) 
620-6156 (Peter.Raftery@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of the Groundwater 
Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at (213) 576-6683 (Eric.Wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

12PJ1, 
Renee Purdy 
Executive Officer 
cc: Lisa Hall, ITI, Inc. 

Lori Parnass, DTSC, Chatsworth 
Robert Ruscitto, Arcadis, U.S., Inc. 
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